
Appendix A 
 

3.1 Request for Comments – Zoning By-law Amendment Application – Jebraeil 
Vossoughi – Lots 492 to 93, Plan 133 – 36 Portage Avenue – File Number 
D02-16015 – (Staff Report SRPRS.16.165) 

Kayla Apostolides of the Planning and Regulatory Services Department provided 
an overview of the proposed Zoning By-law Amendment application to permit the 
future construction of two (2) semi-detached dwelling units on the subject lands. 
Ms. Apostolides advised that staff’s recommendation was that the staff report be 
received for information purposes only and all comments be referred back to 
staff. 

Mehran Heydari, PMP Design Group, agent for the applicant, provided an 
overview of the request to amend the Zoning By-law to permit two (2) semi-
detached dwelling units on the subject lands. 

There were no members of the public who responded to the Chair’s invitation to 
address Council on this matter. 

Moved by:  Councillor Beros 
Seconded by: Regional and Local Councillor Spatafora 

That staff report SRPRS.16.165 with respect to the Zoning By-law Amendment 
application submitted by Jebraeil Vossoughi for lands known as Lots 492 to 93, 
Plan 133 (municipal address: 36 Portage Avenue), File Number D02-16015, be 
received for information purposes only and that all comments be referred back to 
staff. 

Carried Unanimously 

 


